Response of Schlumberger to letter regarding an incident in Libya that raised concern about age discrimination

7 May 2006

Schlumberger sent the following statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to concerns about age discrimination raised by Mohamed Elbahi; Mr Elbahi’s letter is available here: http://www.reports-and-materials.org/Letter-re-Schlumberger-Libya-12-Apr-2006.doc.

“Thank you very much for contacting Schlumberger on this matter. Your enquiry has been forwarded to me and as a result of our investigations here in Libya I am happy to comment on the incident.

Based on Mr. Elbahi's allegations, we have reviewed all recent job enquiries and can find no trace of his application. However we cannot exclude the possibility that his enquiry was not correctly handled. Schlumberger therefore wishes to assure Mr. Elbahi and all other applicants that the company does not tolerate discrimination on any grounds.

Yours sincerely,

Fadel Fellah,

Vice President and General Manager,

Schlumberger Overseas S.A.,

Tripoli, Libya”
